
Notice of Your Right to Decline Participation in Future Anonymous or Coded Genetic Research 
 
The State of Oregon has laws to protect the genetic privacy of individuals.  These laws give you the right to 
decline to have your health information or biological samples used for research.  A biological sample may include 
a blood sample, urine sample, or other materials collected from your body.  You can decide whether to allow your 
health information or biological samples to be available for genetic research.  Your decision will not affect the care 
you receive from your health care provider or your health insurance coverage. 
 

Research is important because it gives us valuable information on how to improve health, such as ways to 
prevent or improve treatment for heart disease, diabetes, and cancer.  Under Oregon law, a special team reviews 
all genetic research before it begins.  This team makes sure that the benefits of the research are greater than any 
risks to participants. 
 

In anonymous research, personal information that could be used to identify you, like your name or medical record 


